SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
11th June, 2002

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
ELECTED MEMBERS

Councillors Eric Burgoyne and Warner - Pendlebury Ward


Councillors Antrobus, Dawson and Hinds - Swinton North Ward


Councillor Daniels - Swinton South Ward


COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVES

Pam Anderson - Clifton Resource Centre


Frank Arnold - Beech Farm Residents' Association


T.H. Bennett - Moorside South Residents' Association


A. Camilleri - Salford NIHL


L. Critchley - Moorside South Residents' Association


Mr. Davis - Clifton Resident


Anita Ellison - Agecroft Community Together


Marlene Goode - Phil Snowden Centre


Karl Henshall - Parkfield Residents' Association


G. Higson - Swinton Valley FOV


P. Higson - Swinton Valley FOV


Louise Jackson - Clifton 2000


Marie Ruscoe - Agecroft Community Together


Pat Symon - Parish of Swinton and Pendlebury


Christine Sigurnjak - Clifton 2000 fillin "other names" 
Ivor Zott - Wardley and Swinton Transport Group

OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVES OF OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS

Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator

Angela Every - Community and Social Services Directorate

Sandra Cohen - Citizens Advice Bureau

Annabel Hammond - Salford Primary Care Trust

Nicola King - Salford Primary Care Trust

Ian Andrew - Corporate Communications Manager

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Norman Shacklady be elected Chairman of the Community Committee for 2002/03.



(2) THAT Pam Anderson be thanked for Chairing the Committee during 2001/02

Norman Shacklady - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Eric Burgoyne be elected Deputy Chairman for 2002/03.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Cullen, Lea and Upton and Debbie Weston, Maureen Wilkinson and Bill Wilmott.

4.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE
It was reported that, since the last meeting, Councillor John Cullen had replaced Councillor Keith Mann as a Member of the Committee and Mrs. M. Roscoe, of Agecroft Community Together, had joined.

5.
DATES OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT meetings of the Committee be held at 7.00 p.m., on the following Tuesdays:-


13th August, 2002.


11th February, 2003.


8th October, 2002.


8th April, 2003.


10th December, 2002.

6.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 9th April, 2002, be approved as a correct record.

7.
CLIFTON HOUSE FARM

(Previous Minute 97 - 9th April, 2002)

It was reported that (a) the terms for the lease of Clifton House Farm were close to finalisation, (b) once these had been agreed with the appropriate Lead Member it would be necessary, to fulfil legal obligations, to readvertise the proposal and (c) at that stage persons who raised objections in the past would be given details of the proposals.

8.
WELFARE BENEFITS FOCUS CAMPAIGN


(Previous Minute 98 - 9th April, 2002)

It was reported that, as requested at the last meeting, the Area Co-ordinator had investigated reports that leaflets promoting the abovementioned campaign were not being displayed at Council premises and found such reports to be inaccurate.

9.
FUTURE USE OF THE LANCASTRIAN HALL

(Previous Minute 100 - 9th April, 2002)

It was reported that (a) the Cabinet, at their meeting on 25th June, 2002, were to be asked to consider options for the future use of the Lancastrian Hall and (b) details of their preferred options would be circulated with the minutes of the meeting.

A Member expressed dissatisfaction that the Council had not pursued the option of forming a partnership with local groups so as to enable the Hall to be used for social/ cultural events.

10.
DERELICT PROPERTY: 3 ASHLEY CRESCENT, SWINTON

(Previous Minute 101 - 9th April, 2002)

It was confirmed that Council officers had inspected the abovementioned premises and were continuing to explore options for action.

11.
DISTRIBUTION OF THE SWINTON NEWSLETTER

(Previous Minute 104(a) - 9th April, 2002)

Ian Andrew, Corporate Communications Manager, responded to the suggestion, made at the last meeting, that the Swinton Newsletter should be distributed by insertion into the Salford People by indicating that:

· The present arrangements for distribution of the Salford People would run for the current year and variations could not be made until after that date.

· The weight of the newsletter would prohibit its distribution via the Royal Mail.

Members discussed other possible methods of distribution such as with the Advertiser or by way of community groups.  Representatives of the Salford NHIL and the Moorside South Residents' Association offered to assist in distribution.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area and Neighbourhood Co-ordinators liaise and report back to a future meeting with options for action.

12.
CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU: HOME VISITING SERVICE
Sandra Cohen gave brief details of the Home Visiting Service which the Citizens Advice Bureau offered to help persons who were unable to leave their homes.  The range of services available was extensive and not limited to welfare advice and all Members were encouraged to make their organisations aware of its availability.

Mrs. Jackson confirmed that the services of the Citizens Advice Bureau had been of great benefit to Clifton residents.

Ms. Cohen was encouraged to liaise with the Home Help Project on telephone number 793 9419 which had contact with a number of persons who might benefit from the home visiting service.

13.
LOCAL INVESTMENT FINANCE TRUST (LIFT) DEVELOPMENTS IN SALFORD
Ms. Hammond and Ms. King of the Salford NHS Primary Care Trust (PCT) reported on the current LIFT developments in Salford.  They explained that LIFT was a means by which the local NHS could provide buildings and that a number of new developments were planned across the City.  The following had already been agreed:

· The Salford PCT would be involved in the LIFT.

· LIFT would be used to fund the development of the SHIFT Project Primary Care Centres (known as local centres for health and social care.

· LIFT would be used to fund the NDC Health Focus Group plan for new facilities in Lower Kersal and Charlestown.

· Four local centres for health and social care would be built in the town centre areas of Swinton, Eccles, Walkden and Pendleton and provide more specialised, citywide, services as well as local ones.

· A further four centres would be built in the areas of Little Hulton, Ordsall, Irlam and Cadishead and Broughton and Blackfriars which would provide more facilities than a traditional health centre but mainly serve the local population.

· Salford City Council and Salford PCT would work together to develop joint services and facilities where it was in the best interests of local people.

It was reported that decisions had not yet been made on the services and facilities which each centre would provide, the sites where the centres would be built or the parts of the City which would be considered for future LIFT projects.  The next stage 

of the process would involve an option appraisal (to identify possible sites and ascertain the advantages and disadvantages of each) and discussion with local residents.

Ms. King indicated that stakeholder events were being organised and that one would be held in Swinton on 18th June, 2002, so as to enable local residents to express their views on the proposals.


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted.

14.
COMPUTERS AT THE CLIFTON AND VALLEY RESOURCE CENTRES
Reference was made to the computers at the Clifton and Valley Resource Centres which had been acquired using grant aid from this Committee's devolved budget.  It was reported that these computers were not currently being used because public access to the machines had been limited by (a) a change of leadership at the Valley Resource Centre and (b) the failure of the heating system at the Clifton Resource Centre.  As one of the Committee's conditions for making grants available was that materials should be redistributed if not used Members discussed how to deal with this situation.  Representatives of the Clifton Resource Centre confirmed that (i) efforts were being made to establish a scale of charges for persons using the Centre so as to generate income and (ii) an application had been made for a grant to improve the heating at the Centre.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following actions be approved:

· Two of the four computers at the Valley Resource Centre be retained at that Centre for use by named individuals who have access to the secure area where they are stored.

· The other two computers from the Valley Resource Centre be re- distributed to the Helping Hands Initiative at the Centre and to the newly-formed Beech Farm Residents’ Centre.

· The computer at the Clifton Resource Centre be retained at that location in anticipation of the difficulties which have prevented its use being resolved.



(2) THAT further reports on developments with regard to these issues be submitted as appropriate.

15.
SWINTON FESTIVAL

(a)
2002 Festival

The Festival Co-ordinator submitted a report on the 2002 Swinton Festival.  Whilst the car boot sale had been well attended difficulties had arisen has a consequence of participants failing  to give adequate notice of needs (e.g. resulting in them taking tables and chairs without permission).  The difficulties caused by poor parking demonstrated the need for a person to be sited at the park gates.


The events during the Festival had been varied.  The marquee provided a base for the craft, information and community stall as well as the children’s entertainment.  Practical services had also been provided such as the police undertaking security marking of cycles and mobile phones.  The local church parade terminated at the Festival where a well attended church service was provided.


The reduction to a single day event had helped to avoid the security problems which arose in 2001.  The fall in the number of community groups participating was the only cause for concern.


The Committee thanked the Festival Co-ordinator and others who had taken part in the Festival for all their hard work.


(b)
2003 Festival

It was reported that (i) it was intended to advertise for a Co-ordinator for the 2003 Festival and (ii) a report on the outcome of this process would be made to the next meeting of the Committee.  Persons interested in undertaking the position - which attracted a payment of £960 based upon the rate of £8.00 per hour - were encouraged to submit details to David Cunningham on telephone number 793 3008.

16.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Community Use Budget

It was reported that (i) an allocation of £14,742 had been made to the Devolved Budget to cover the cost of community use of schools and (ii) a procedure for the use of these funds was currently being formulated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator clarify whether the funds from this budget can be utilised to pay for the use, by Community Groups, of all types of building or if they are limited to school buildings.  


(b)
Grant Applications

RESOLVED:
THAT the applications for funding under the Devolved Budget be dealt with as set out in the Appendix to these minutes in accordance with the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 28th May, 2002.  


(c)
Appointment of Budget Sub-Group

RESOLVED:
THAT the following be appointed to the Budget Sub-Group for 2002/03:-


Pendlebury Ward - Councillor Eric Burgoyne and Pam Anderson


Swinton North Ward - Councillor Dawson and Norman Shacklady


Swinton South Ward - Councillor Daniels and Mrs. Gray

17.
ACTION TO DEAL WITH ABANDONED VEHICLES

Details were submitted of a pilot scheme - in partnership with the Greater Manchester Police and Fire Services - to remove all abandoned vehicles from streets within 24 hours.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

18.
ALLEY-GATING SCHEME

Details were submitted of a scheme intended to promote safety and reduce crime by closing alleyways.  


Community representatives and Ward Councillors drew attention to a number of locations where it was considered that such action would be beneficial:-

· Stoneacre Court

· Cottam Grove

Reference was made also to other areas where alley-gating or other forms of security had been requested:-

· land at Deepdale Drive/Park Lane West which had become subject to unauthorised access since English Partnerships had cut a hole in the fence to gain access to enable drains to be laid.  Difficulties in establishing the ownership of the land had prevented progress in resolving this problem

· a cut through in the Clifton area where fences etc. were regularly vandalised but the Development Services Directorate were unable to introduce a closure as the site was categorised as a public footpath

Elected Members and the Area Co-ordinator explained that the Council would support legal closures but were obliged to observe a balance between improving security and safeguarding public access.  Under current legislation the latter seemed to be given greater priority than the former which made it very difficult for the Council to implement its alley-gating policy.

19.
TELECOMMUNICATIONS : PLANNING GUIDANCE

RESOLVED:
THAT details of changes to the planning guidance on  telecommunications developments now submitted be noted.

20.
TRAFFIC CALMING ON VALE AVENUE, CLIFTON

It was reported that the bollards on Vale Avenue were being damaged by collision with cars or avoided by vehicles driving onto the grassed areas.


The Link Member confirmed that Groundwork Salford and Trafford had been asked to prepare a scheme to deal with this problem but that progress had been delayed due to a changeover of staff.  Recruitment was underway.

21.
DISTURBANCES BY MOTORCYCLISTS

It was reported that officers from Highways and Engineering would be inspecting the Black Harry area to determine whether any action could be taken to prevent the land being used by motorcyclists.


Other Members reported that this problem had occurred also on land in their neighbourhoods.  Ms. Higson (i) proposed that a solution could be to provide a suitable piece of land for use by motorcyclists in an area which would not cause inconvenience or danger to others and (ii) reported that the Co-op Bank had made  £500 available to start this process.  The Acting Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that such action would enable links to be made with other funding opportunities such as Communities Against Drugs and the competition for training.  Councillor Warner pointed out, however, that such an approach had been attempted in the past but been unsuccessful as the motorcyclists found the land offered unsuitable to their needs.  A response to this point was that the motorcyclists should be encouraged to design adaptations to make the site more acceptable.

22.
FACILITIES IN AGECROFT

Ms. Roscoe (a) reported that the benefits which the development of the Forest Bank Prison was supposed to provide for the community had not materialised, (b) requested, therefore, that the play area which was to be provided as part of a housing development in the area be relocated to the corner of Agecroft Road/Lumns Lane so as to be accessible to the widest possible number of residents and (c) drew attention to other problems in the area such as the high volume of traffic on Agecroft Road which prevented residents leaving the adjoining estate and the poor condition of the highways.


The Area Co-ordinator confirmed that negotiations were underway with the housing developer with regard to the abovementioned request.


The Link Member reported that (i) the Director of Development Services had been asked to investigate the conditions under which the Forest Bank Prison was developed to clarify the entitlement of the community to use facilities and (ii) a date would be set for a walkabout to examine the conditions in the area.

23.
SAFEWAY - CLOSURE OF CRÈCHE

Members expressed concern about the report that Safeways plan to close the crèche at their store on Swinton Hall Road.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator convey the Committee’s concerns about these reports to Safeway.

APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF

THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 11TH JUNE, 2002 

APPLICATIONS FOR FUNDING UNDER THE DEVOLVED BUDGET

DEALT WITH BY THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Applicant


Total Grant Sought

£
Total Grant Approved

£

Comments



Pendlebury Coyotes

>
Cost of a Club Member taking part in a tournament in the USA
1,000
425
Grant to cover air fare and tax

1st Clifton (St. Annes) Scout Group

>
Purchase of 7 tables, 1 trolley and a fast folding tool 
916.25
600
Any unused materials to be returned to the Committee for re-distribution.  This is the full cost of the project

Swinton, Pendlebury and Clifton Care of the Elderly Association

To assist in the continuing operation of the Agnes Hopkins Drop-In Centre:-

>
Catering Services

>
Utilities - telephone, 
gas, electricity, water

>
Salary for kitchen staff
  7,000

  2,000

  1,000

10,000


Deferred.  Applicant to be advised of the need to support the application by explaining (1) what is meant by catering services and salaries, (2) how the requested amount would be apportioned, (3) why the apparent balance of £75,850 is not being utilised for this purpose and (4) the other sources from which funding is being sought
The applicant is also seeking funding from other sources

Director of Community and Social Services 

>
Summer 
Playschemes on the 
Beechfarm and 
Valley Estates:-

Play Leader @ £6.50 per hour

3 x Play Workers @ £15.00 per hour
) 60 hours in 

) total i.e. 3 x 5

) hours for

) 4 weeks

) £1,290

1,290
The Directorate will meet the cost of the balance of the scheme via the Communities Against Drugs Fund

Friends of Beechfarm

>
Various activities on a Fun Day to stimulate involvement
1,500
1,500
This is a new organisation comprising representatives from established groups in the area

Friends of the Valley Community Centre

>
Improvements to the Centre:-

Electric Boiler

Stainless Steel Drainer

Tables and Drawers

Racks

Hand Basin

Sluice

Plumbing and Electrics

Fixing Material

Extractor Fan

Paint
   500

   500

   200

   250

     85

   150

   200

   200

     70

     50

2,205


2,205


Clifton Girls Club

Financial support/ running costs:-

>
20 tuition sessions @ 
£15.00 per hour

>
Art and craft 
materials

>
Fun Day

>
Drama Project

>
Outings/essential 
transport
   300

   250

   350

   350

   250

1,500


300

250

350

350

-


1,250


The Committee does not pay transport costs

Any unused materials to be returned to the Committee for re-distribution

Clifton Resource Centre

>
Boiler replacement
Details of the Area Co-ordinator's decision to be reported to a future  Community Committee meeting
Area Co-ordinator authorised to reach a decision on this application in liaison with Pam Anderson


Walkden Cobra’s Roller Hockey Club

>
Flight to, and accommodation in, USA, entry fees to competition and kit
1,500
425
Club Member resides in Swinton. The Committee has contributed to similar projects

ALL GRANTS TO BE CONDITIONAL UPON THE SUCCESSFUL APPLICANTS REPORTING ON THE USES TO WHICH THE MONIES HAVE BEEN PUT TO THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BY NO LATER THAN 10TH JUNE, 2003.
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